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SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

July 5, 1983

Roland Gullekson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 8:00 PM. Board members also
present were: Daniel Wilkens, Secretary; Vernon Larson, Treasurer; Francis LaVoi and Conrad
Carlson, Exec Secretary.

The next regular meeting was set for August 2, 1983 at 8:00 PM.

Other people present were: Gale Fraser, Houston Engineering, and Danny Grunhovd.

The minutes of the June 7, 1983 meeting were approved as amended.

The Treasurer’s report was approved as read.

Lower Red River Tour:

Report by Roland Gullekson and Gale Fraser on Red Lake Watershed projects.

Sandhill River — Highway #59 Dam Project.

Possible funding by Army Corps of Engineers as a small Flood Control project. The Army Corps
of Engineers would first have to do some prelimary planning, then do an Economic feasibility
study. Francis LaVoi moved that the Sandhill Board submit a resolution to the Army Corps of
Engineers that the Sandhill River and Highway #59 Dam project be approved by the Army Corps
of Engineers. Daniel Wilkens seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. (Copy of
Resolution in Secretary minutes Book).

Lower Red River Watershed Meeting July 13 and 14",

Will observe the effect of water of the Red River and effect on Canadian side of Boarder. There
will also be a review and evaluation of the McCombs-Knutson water study.

Project #1. Beaver Dams.



10.

Butch Olson traveled by canoe from Dam #1 to Ernest Uhlir road. Butch found one damn that
was about two feet under water. Ernest Uhlir was invited to go by boat to check for dams.
Ernest Uhlir refused the suggestion.

Permit Approved:

Permit #1983-17 approved to Danny Grundhovd. Sec 16 Bear Park Twp to construct a grassed

waterway to constructed under direction of Soil Conservation Service.



